
TOWNSHIP OF HARDING 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION  

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES  
MAY 4, 2023 

 
OPENING OF MEETING 
 
Historic Preservation Chair, Mr. dePoortere opened the meeting in accordance with Open Public 
Meetings Act. 
 
REGULAR MEETING 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
Mr. dePoortere called the roll. It went as follows:  
 
Mr. Altman Excused Mr. dePoortere Present  Mr. Maselli Present 
Ms. Claytor Present  Ms. Peterson  Present  Mr. Dinsmore Present 
Mr. Cooney Excused Mr. Napp  Excused Ms. Falduto Present 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE 
 
MINUTES     March 2, 2023 Minutes 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Dinsmore to approve the March 2, 2023 minutes with an amendment. It was 
seconded by Ms. Claytor.  On a voice vote all eligible members were in favor of approving the March 
minutes. 
 
DISCUSSION 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
PB #01-23 GHK II & III, LLC Discussion of prior approval HPC Report 2011. 
 
The Commission discussed the application that is before the Planning Board.  There was a concern that this 
application is a historic property and that it is not listed on the McCabe Report. 
 
The Commission set a Site Inspection for May 6, 2023 with an alternate date of May 13. 2023 to review 
the following items: 
 

Demo variances at proposed Lot 21 (garage, 2 family dwelling & pool) 
Demo variances at proposed Lot 21.01 (Pump house, Run in barn 
Driveway road cuts and use of existing Lot 21 driveway for alternate access 

 
ADJOURNMENT  
 
There being no further discussions; the meeting was adjourned at 8:30. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
___________________________ 
Lori Taglairino 
Recording Secretary of the Historic Preservation Commission. 
Upon request a verbatim recording is available through the Historic Preservation Office 


